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Errata Notice Regarding the Proposed Permanent Rules Relating to Health Risk Limits for 
Groundwater: Dual Notice of Intent to Adopt Rules Without a Public Hearing Unless 25 or 
More Persons Request a Hearing, and Notice of Hearing if 25 or More Requests for Hearing 
Are Received; Revisor’s ID Number: 4803; OAH Docket number: 22-9000-40331 

November 2024 

This Errata Notice addresses the proposed rules governing Health Risk Limits for Groundwater 

for Minnesota Rules, parts 4717.7500 and .7860.  

In the section of the Dual Notice titled “Subject of Rules and Statutory Authority,” appearing in 

the State Register dated November 4, 2024, the fourth (last) sentence of the first paragraph of 

this section incorrectly states the units of PFOS referenced in Laws of Minnesota 2023, Chapter 

60, Article 3, Section 34 as “ppm,” rather than what these units should be shown as, which is 

“ppb” or “parts per billion.” The sentence, if displayed as a redline (with strikethrough for the 

erroneous text and underline for the correct text), would read as follows: “…MDH must adopt 

an updated HRL value of no greater than 0.015 ppmppb for [Perfluorooctane Sulfonate] PFOS 

by July 1, 2026.” 

  

 


